BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
205 NW Fifth Street

P.O. Box 3020

Corvallis, OR 97339-3020

(541) 766-6800

FAX (541) 766-6893

January 25, 2018

Representative Dan Rayfield
Senator Sara Gelser

Rep Andy Olson

Sen Brian Boquist

Rep Mike Nearman

Re: L.C. 78/ H.B. 4126 - Household Hazardous Waste

Dear Colleagues,

The Benton County Board of Commissioners is writing to convey support for the
proposed stewardship program for household hazardous waste, L.C. 78 / H.B 4126.

This proposal would create a Household Hazardous Waste Stewardship Fund and
program, to be fully implemented by 2021. It calls on manufacturers of household
hazardous substances to take responsibility for developing, financing and implementing a
statewide system for the collection and environmentally sound management of household
hazardous waste (HHW).

We believe that this type of life cycle approach is the best way not only to safely steward
household hazardous waste, but to incentivize producers to reduce the hazard levels of
the consumer products they produce. The program would be analogous to the existing
statewide paint recycling program, Paint Care.

Benton County is home to Coffin Butte Landfill, operated by Republic Services, Inc. We
are interested in any measure which reduces the toxicity of landfilled materials, and
reduces the landfilled waste stream, as we are interested in ensuring the longevity of the
landfill and its services.

We hope you will give strong consideration to this proposal.

Best regards,
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cc: Mike Eliason, Association of Oregon Counties



